March 8, 2021
The City Council met in the Evansville Senior Center on March 8, 2021 with the following members present:  Chuck Steffenson, Colleen Shores, Cal Lundeen, Julie Aasness and Deb Berry and the following absent: NONE

Others Present: Don Peschel-School, Julie Anderson-DC Emergency Management, Richard Novotny, Mike Thang, Dave Bedore, Jerry Buse and Diana K. Olson
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Mayor Lundeen.  

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Aasness and carried to approve the March 8th agenda. 
A motion was made by Lundeen, seconded by Shores and carried to amend the February draft minutes to reflect that restrictions are to the 22nd of February.


A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Aasness and carried to approve the February 8th Council Minutes with the amendment.
Julie from Douglas County Emergency Management explained to the Council that the County is here to help if we have damage due to a storm.  The City should stay in contact with the County as once the County has enough damage, they can apply to FEMA for assistance.

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Steffenson and carried to purchase 2 new sets of turnout gear for the new fire department members.

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Berry and carried to allow new fire department members to get turnout gear after they have completed FF1, been on the department for at least a year and made 50% of the calls/meetings.
A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Steffenson and carried to allow the school to install a sign outside the Community Center by the west gym entrance.

The School will be re-surfacing the gym floor this summer.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Shores and carried to put $400 to help pay for the Central Lakes Trails dues.  The Art Center will put in the other $100.
Opposed: Steffenson & Lundeen

The Board of Review is set for April 20th at 1 PM at City Hall.

Hold off on clean up day until later in the year.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Aasness and carried to set COLA at 1.3% effective January 1, 2021.
A motion was made by Lundeen, seconded by Shores and carried to approve the bill to the City of Ashby for Troy’s mutual aid hours in the amount of $965.11.

It worked well and was nice that Jerry was able to communicate with Troy.

There was a discussion on the Public Works restrictions.  

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Lundeen and carried to approve up to $650 for running boards for the City Ford truck.

The ECD reported that the Market is working on their coolers.

A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Aasness and carried to give the ECD the $10,000 the City budgeted for Economic Development and have them give us a report around August to help the City budget for next year.
Opposed: Lundeen
The Art Center would like to have their 1st Friday concerts in the park this summer and the Council is fine with that.

The Community Club is meeting to discuss the July Celebration.

A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Steffenson and carried to spend up to $3,000 with Alextronics for 3 cameras for City Hall and the Fire Hall.
A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Aasness and carried to approve the March bills and authorize payment. (List Attached)

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Shores and carried to adjourn the meeting at 9:03 PM.      
Diana K. Olson
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